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Monday 10th September 2018
Dear Parents,

Welcome to the new school year, and a special welcome to all the children and families who are joining us for the first time. This letter has some information about the Early Years classroom, but please do not hesitate to speak to myself, Mrs Batson or Mrs Waites if you have any questions or concerns.

P.E. Kits

Please ensure P.E kits are in school every day and that all items are clearly named. Children’s P.E. kit should include shorts, jogging bottoms, a T shirt and a jumper as well as trainers or plimsolls. Please also ensure girls have socks for days when they are wearing tights or sandals. Due to weather conditions and other events in the school we will not always have P.E. on the same day, therefore it is important children’s P.E. kits are in school every day. If you would like to take your child’s P.E. kit home at the weekend for washing, please ensure it is back in school on Monday morning.

Book bags

Book bags should be brought into school every day. Please check your child’s book bag every day as there may be important letters sent home. It is also helpful if children’s book bags can be emptied regularly of drawings etc. that they may bring home, as it can be difficult to find important items such as letters when the book bags become too full.

Going Home Sheet

If your child is going home with someone who does not normally collect them from school we ask that you write this on our ‘Going home with’ sheet on the parents’ noticeboard, just inside the classroom door.

Library

We will visit the library weekly on a Monday. During this time children will have a chance to explore the many books there and choose one to take home. Next week the children will get their new books, and from then on will need to bring their books back on the following Monday so they can be given a new one.

Reading books, sounds and words

When children are ready they will be given a set of sound and/or word cards to support their phonics. Regular practice of these sounds and words will  help the children become more secure in their reading, but please ensure that their sounds and words are returned to the children’s book bags afterwards so that we can practise them at school. When children can confidently blend sounds together to read a word they will be given their first reading book, along with a reading record book. This can be filled in by adults at school and at home to record the child’s progress.
Show and Tell

On Fridays we will have ‘Show and Tell’, where children will have an opportunity to talk to the class about something that is special to them. We encourage this to be about sharing recent experiences or items that are special or of particular interest to your child, rather than just bringing in toys from home. For example, photos from a holiday or family occasion, an item that was a gift from a special person or a souvenir from a museum or place they visited recently. There is no expectation for all children to take part every week (and time would be tight!) so please don’t feel this is something they have to do. Listening to others and asking them questions is as much a part of the experience as having something to share. If your child does have something they wish to talk about this can be brought in on a Friday.

Tapestry

As mentioned last year, our learning journals are online, using a programme called Tapestry. The children’s accounts have been set up and you should have received an email explaining how to set your password and view your child’s observations. On your child’s Tapestry account there is a section called ‘About Me’. By filling in some or all of these sections you are helping to provide even more information for us on your child which is very useful when we are planning activities etc. If you are having any problems connecting to Tapestry, please arrange a time to come and talk to me. 

In tray

On the unit near the cloakroom you will see we have two trays, an ‘in’ tray and an ‘out’ tray. If you have any letters, reply slips, dinner money payments etc, these can be placed in the ‘in’ tray and will be sent to the office. If you have anything you would like us to hand out to the class, such as party invitations, please place these in the ‘out’ tray and they will be handed out at home time.

Donations

Sometimes our projects will require extra boxes, tubes etc. There will be a sign in the classroom window where we will write down any items we require in the coming days, and all donations will be welcomed!

Forest Schools

As we enjoy exploring our beautiful local surroundings and furthering our learning through some ‘forest schools’ activities it would be useful if the children could have some old trainers or wellies that can be left in school (clearly named). FOGGS have kindly provided waterproof overalls which the children wear during these activities.

We are very excited about all the things we have planned for this term and are confident that the children will settle in brilliantly and make a fantastic start to their time at Great Gaddesden.

Please speak to me if you have any questions or concerns.

Yours sincerely,

Miss Ayres

EYFS Leader
